
Phil Morris
Dynegy Midwest Generation, LLC

1500 Eastport Plaza Drive
Collinsville, IL 62234

March 25, 2025

Illinois Environmental Protection Agency
DWPC – Permits MC #15
Attn: Part 845 Coal Combustion Residual Rule Submittal
2520 West Iles Avenue
Springfield, IL 62704

Re: Dynegy Midwest Generation, LLC - Baldwin Power Plant
Bureau ID # W1578510001-06
CCR Surface Impoundment Construction Permit Application Supplement

Dynegy Midwest Generation, LLC (DMG) is hereby submitting a supplement to the closure
construction permit application submitted on July 31, 2023. This letter serves as an addendum to
the Closure Plan for the Bottom Ash Pond at the Baldwin Power Plant which was included in the
Final Closure Plan found in Attachment G of the application.

At the time the permit application was submitted the remaining boilers at the Baldwin Power Plant
were expected to permanently cease coal combustion by December 31, 2025. The submitted
Closure Plan reflected the expected retirement date at the time of submittal. Subsequently, DMG
recently announced plans to extend coal operations through 2027. Despite the change in the plant’s
retirement date, the closure plan and schedule included in the original application are not affected.
The closure activities detailed in the plan are designed to be conducted independently of the plant's
operational status. The selected closure method remains the most appropriate closure option for
the Bottom Ash Pond and the closure alternatives analysis included as Attachment A to the Closure
Plan is not affected by the revised plant retirement date.

Additionally, the amount of CCR that will be generated before the plant retires has changed. The
2023 Closure Plan estimated an additional 500,000 cubic yards of CCR would be generated prior
to the plant retiring at the end of 2025. However, with the extended operation through 2027, an
additional 420,000 cubic yards of CCR are expected to be generated in 2026 and 2027.

Should you have any questions or comments regarding the above responses, please contact Rhys
Fuller at rhys.fuller@vistracorp.com or (618) 975-1799.

Sincerely,

Phil Morris, P.E.
Sr. Director, Environmental

mailto:rhys.fuller@vistracorp.com

